Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting July 21, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

Rebert Merrill reperted that he and Ed Clarke inspected the Jackson and Hyland preperties in regard to a complaint made by Jim Rymes. He reperted that any violations are in the process of being corrected.

Hank Cutter, Fire Chief, was in with a revised list of quick calls for the Telephone Co. This list was signed by all three Selectmen with a copy to the Telephone Company and a copy for Hank Cutter, a photocopy will be made for the Selectmen's effice.

Eric talked with W. D. Elliett about Current Use.

The Selectmen met with Mr. McLean about repairing his read. Mr. McLean will pay for half the expense of doing the jeb. After much discussion the Selectmen agreed that they will get at least three bids and after another meeting a decision will be made. The estimates willbe for the 900 ft from the bridge and will not include the hill.

The Selectmen reported that the bridge on Depet Street has a hele in it, the pavement that is. And there is another pet hele at the Gregg Lake Bridge.

By Vete of the Selectmen it was agreed that a copy of the Zening Ordinance should be sent to Mr. Glen Belanger at Levern's Mills Read and a letter will be sent about the trailer that he is attempting to bring up the read. The Selectmen agreed that the bill for repairing the Bridge at Levern's Mills Read will be sent to Mr. Belenger.

Carrell Jehnsen talked to the Selectmen about the young people diving off the Gate Nouse at Gregg Lake. The Selectmen agreed that it should be posted because there could be a bad accident and semeene could be hurt. He also mentioned beer bettles around the Gate Nouse and that there is some nude bathing going on.

The Selectmen mentioned that they would need some money from the Trust Fund for the Fire Truck, he will take care of it.

A Letter of appreciation will be sent to Richard Davis for donating two picnic tables to the Tewn Beach it was also noted that he sent two men up to the Beach to set up the tables and fix them so that they can be locked.

The Selectmen agreed that Merle Abern should repair the culvert at Salmen Breek Read as seen as his work lead will permit. The meney will be made available.